OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING May 10, 2023

President Tiffany Ditchfield called the meeting to order, with 12 members in attendance. The minutes from the April meeting were approved by Ginny Phillips and seconded by Ellen Gross. Stephanie Larsen presented the treasurer's report for the month of April. Kara Ericzon made the motion to approve the report and Ginny Phillips seconded.

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

MEMBERSHIP (Ginny Phillips) We have 114 members for the current year. Membership forms for the 2023-24 school year were distributed at OTHS Athletics Open House on May 3. Online club applications can be found at https://www.ohsboosterclub.org/page/show/6162816-join-oths-booster-club.

WEBSITE (Ellen Gross) Ellen reported that SportsEngine was making some changes to their website software and that their recent communication and tutorials have been less than helpful. She's hoping to get some of the issues fixed after the school year ends!

MULCH SALE (Stephanie Norris) Profit for this year's sale was \$1544.50. This includes \$140 donated to the boys tennis team for the (7) player-volunteers that helped on delivery day.

SCHOLARSHIP (Kara Ericzon) The Booster Club Scholarships will be awarded to recipients during the Honors Night ceremony that takes place immediately following this meeting. Thank you, Kara, for chairing this committee!

GOLF OUTING (Mike Jaegle, Lance Handzus) The golf outing is being planned for Saturday August 19. Lance noted that securing hole sponsors would help significantly with profit for the fundraiser. Stay tuned to the website and Booster Club Facebook page as more details become available.

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR'S REPORT (Mike Cooper) No report.

OLD BUSINESS

The 2023 steak dinner "A Pirate's Night at the Races" was a great success. Tiffany reported a profit of \$19, 517.23! Thank you again to everyone who volunteered and contributed to this event!

NEW BUSINESS

• Debbie Heimsoth made a motion to approve the slate of officers for 2023-24. Ellen Gross seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

President: Tiffany Ditchfield
Vice President: Kim Ruhland
Secretary: Kerry Bryson
Treasurer: Stephanie Larsen

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Kara Ericzon and seconded by Ellen Gross.

The next meeting will be held Wednesday June 14, 2023 at 7pm.

Respectfully submitted-Debbie Heimsoth